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The Department of Planning is in receipt of City Council Bill #22-0135R, which is for the 

purpose of discussing vacant non-residential properties.   

 

The Department of Planning does not have any direct data collection that would be responsive, 

as we are not responsible for code enforcement, managing vacant properties, or data on 

registration of properties, and on those specific topics we defer to the Department of Housing 

and Community Development (DHCD). 

 

However, we believe that the issue the advocates are trying to address is not vacant commercial 

buildings but unoccupied commercial buildings, particularly unoccupied commercial buildings 

that have remained unoccupied for multiple years.  There is an important difference between 

vacant, unoccupied, and abandoned buildings, as explained in the report from DHCD.  The 

problem with unoccupied buildings, which while clean and in compliance with code 

requirements, can be illustrated with an example on the northeast corner of North Charles 

Street and East North Avenue where the property owner has held the property for several 

decades without attempting to develop it.   

 

This problem is evident in any area with a commercial market where an economic or 

community development agency/organization is working to build a market and revitalize the 

area.  The unoccupied commercial property can choose to wait for the effort to be successful, 

without any penalty.  So long as it is clean and in compliance with code enforcement, the cost 

to hold the unoccupied property is low enough that it will eventually be overcome when 

surrounding property values rise.  Once that happens, the absent owner can maximize their 

return on the property. Receivership can address a vacant property, but not an unoccupied 

property.  In short, there is no penalty for waiting. 

 

The Department of Planning will support our community development partners and other City 

agencies in any way we can.  We recommend including the Mayor’s Office of Community and 

Economic Development, the Law Department, BDC and HCD in the exploration for solutions. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Eric Tiso, Division Chief, Land Use and Urban 

Design Division at 410-396-8358. 
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Ms. Elena DiPietro, Law Dept. 
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